
 

 

General Meeting Minutes 
Sun City West Woodworking Club 

09/09/2024 at Palm Ridge 
 
 

Meeting called to order: 
At 1:00 pm by Ron Wilson 
 

Pledge of Allegiance 
 

Board Members Present:     
Ron Wilson   Jim Casey 
Roger Hunzeker  Bob Simmons 
Merrikay Vidal  Gary Roberts 
    Stan Mifflin     
            

Club Members/Visitors:     
 
47 members in attendance.  A Quorum was not met. 
 

Secretary: 
 May’s General Meeting minutes were posted on the club website and bulletin board.   
Motion to approve May’s meeting minutes by Bill Riedel and seconded by Gary Roberts.  The 
motion carried 

 
Treasurer, Merrikay Vidal:  
 Four months of income and expenses were presented, along with the summary of the 
money on hand.  Couple of questions were answered that cleared concerns from the 
membership.   

 

Vice President, Roger Hunzeker: 
 It has been a good summer. The tool crib being renovated was started and will be 
complete in a month or two.   
 

Education Committee, Jim Casey:  
The classes for the fall are online, except for the Basic Band Saw, as a teacher is still 

needed for the class. The CNC classes will be added soon.  Also, Jim is looking for someone 
to be a backup person for classes. 

 

View from the Lumber Room, Stan Mifflin: 
 New crosscut sleds are being made for use on the table saws.  They are a little different that 
what was used before.  If a demonstration is needed, Stan will help.   



 

 

Safety Committee, Bob Simmons: 
   MSDS books have been made and shown to the Rec Center to demostrate that the club is 
ahead of the requirement that will be in affect next year.  Bob reposted that there were two 
incendents of the air qualitity droppin into the poor range when a member used pressurized 
super glue excelerant in the club.   

    
Social Committee, Roger & Mike: 
 The dates of the fall picnic and Christmas party were announced.  October 23rd for the 
picnic and December 11th for the Christmas party.  Also, the next tool auction was announced 
and will be held on November 6th.   The tool auction will be conducted slightly different this 
year in that small items will be bundled together and sold as a bundle.  Larger items will be 
auctioned off as usual. 
 

Maintenance Committee, Gary Roberts: 
 Gary wanted to remind everyone to make sure that all epoxy items have hardened rock 
solid state before using the planer and sanders.   

  

President, Ron Wilson 
 A reminder was given to all members to clean up after themselves. Extended a 
welcome to all new members from the September orientation. 

 

Old Business: 
 The tool crib is in the final stages of renovation.  The last step will have everything 
repainted.   The CNC computer update was completed.  The dust collection system was 
brought up to working standards by the Rec Center.  

 
 

New Business: 
 No new business was brought forward. 

 

Next Meetings: 
 
-Board meeting is Tuesday, October 7th, 2025, 11am, Palm Ridge 
-Next general meeting is Tuesday, October 7th, 2025, 1pm, Palm Ridge 
 
Motion to adjourn by Gary Robert and second by Stan Mifflin, meeting adjourned 
at 1:42 pm. 
 
 
Submitted by Merrikay Vidal, acting secretary 


